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Not long after it was asked of me to seek out mentor, I learned how important this activity is in the business world. I have lived almost my entire life in a developing area of Atlanta, Georgia and knew that I would have a large number of potential connections and interns there. I also desire to live there in my future, but am willing to move elsewhere if needed.

My father has friendships with many people. I explained to him of my search for mentors. Immediately he gave me a list of some contacts. Thankfully I received prompt responses from most of them via email and continued the conversations, leading towards future interviews. As expected, not all of the contacts were exactly in the particular department that I originally presumed. This was a blessing in disguise. Even though these contacts were not exactly who I needed to speaking to about, for example, marketing, he knew of someone who was in that department. Mr. Jimmy Richards was more involved with the department of Supply chain. He referred me to Shaun Torrez who was involved in Marketing. My network grew larger. And I expect it to grow even more.

As I dedicated the time to speak to my mentors I either grew closer to or further from these categories. I was please to realize this and knew that I was walking on a path that will help me in solidifying my career plans. After I spoke with Mr. Gunnar Andersen, Senior Director of Mobile Supply Chain & Information Systems for Aramark®, I have had a strong interest in Supply Chain. As of this moment I feel confident in studying this field and look forward to the future and its possibilities. I plan on keeping in touch with my mentors, mostly with Gunnar Andersen and Jimmy Richards.
